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TIME: 7:30 P.M. 

CENTERVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
WORK SESSION MEETING 

MARCH 28, 1983 

PLACE: Centerville Municipal Building, Law Library 

PRESENT: Mayor J. V. Stone 
Deputy-Mayor Charles Taylor 
Councilmembers Russell Sweetman 

Shirley Heintz 
Bernard Samples 
Jeffrey Siler 
James Singer 

Clerk of Council Marilyn Mclaughlin 
City Manager Darryl Kenning 
Administrative Assistant Jon Bormet 
Chief of Police William Randolph 
Service Director Richard Bishop 

Chief Randolph reviewed for Council a proposed DUI (Driving Under 
Influence) Ordinance for the City of Centerville. He suggested that this 
matter be discussed at a later date when more information is available. 
Council concurred to discuss this proposal at a future Council Work Session 
Meeting. 

Mr. Sweetman presented to Council a copy of an Ordinance enacted by the 
City of Huber Heights to require persons riding mopeds to wear helmets. He 
suggested that Centerville consider passage of similar legislation. The 
language of the sample Ordinance will be clarified and presented to Council 
for further consideration. Discussion followed relative to requiring certain 
equipment on bicycles. this matter will be further discussed at a later date. 

Mr. Bishop reviewed asphalt paving projections by the City of Centerville 
during 1983. If the asphalt paving machine recently Bid is purchased, the 
City can perform some of the jobs at a little less cost than on a Contract 
basis. This equipment is estimated to last 20 years; over this period of time 
cost savings will continue to rise as the machinery is utilized more and more 
by City crews. Mr. Sweetman suggested that perhaps consideration should be 
given to the purchase of other Capital equipment before this Bid is accepted. 
Following discussion relative to the use of this equipment as much as possible 
and perhaps leasing it for use by other Municipalities, the majority of 
Council concurred to purchase said equipment. Acceptance of the Bid will be 
an agenda item for the April 4, 1983 Council Meeting. 

Council discussed the reorganization of the Community Fiscal Analysis 
Committee. Mayor Stone advised that a suggestion was made to reduce the 
Membership on said Co1T111ittee and that it be supported by task forces as 
necessary. Council concurred that the Membership be reduced in size and that 
a new Chairman be appointed, 
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Mr. Kenning reviewed a proposed Health Insurance Incentive Program 
designed to financially benefit those employees not using the Health Insurance 
or using it on a less degree. The City as well as the employee will benefit 
from this program; both will share in the savings. Council concurred with 
the program as designed. 

Mr. Bormet reviewed a proposed Sick Leave Conversion Plan for employees 
at time of retirement. He submitted four options for Council's consideration. 
Council concurred to discuss this matter at a future Council Work Session 
Meeting. 

Mr. Sweetman cited problems with the interpretation of the Fire Code 
for the City of Centerville vs. Washington Township. He suggested that the 
City prepare details concerning the interpretation of the Code in Centerville 
and this be available for all interested Contractors; the Code is being 
interpreted by City Officials differently than by Officials of Washington 
Township and Montgomery County. Mr. Kenning will further research this 
matter. 

~~·.~~ ' .Mari lynJ.~claughl i 
Clerk of Council 
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